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NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
& ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
Meeting Minutes – October 12, 2022

Town Hall, 49 Union Street, Medford, NJ 
Meeting called to order at 7:04 pm

NSAC Members Present:  Kathy Burger, Interim Chair, Avril Dickerson, Brian Seltzer, Colleen Stover, Michelle Voorhees and Tom Wright  Absent:  Kathy Cullen
EDC Members Present:  Vittorio Anepete, Brian Seltzer, Beth Portocalis, Ex Officio; Absent: Sarah Cooper, Abbie Galie, Mike Pagnotta  
Council Liaison & Other Guests in Attendance:  Councilman Erik Rebstock 
Approval of Minutes:  
September 7, 2022—T Wright made a motion to approve; M. Voorhees seconded.  Voice vote approved unanimously.  
Old Business:  
A.)
Welcome Kit:  Ms. Burger confirmed that the final version of the Welcome Kit pdf file had been posted to the Township website under the Welcome Kit icon on the homepage; and that she & Ms. Portocalis had updated the HOA list by combining the NSAC list with a list maintained in the Planning & Zoning office, which is kept up to date.    The Welcome Kit will be distributed to local realtors and Homeowners Associations to start.   It was also suggested to include a story in the November Medford Messenger about the availability of the Welcome Kit doc & website link.  

B.)
Commercial District Updates:   
Crossroads: No changes 
Route 70:  No update, except mention that the Planning Board application for Auto Zone was continued; and that Sam’s Auto at 108 Route 70 will be on the October Zoning Board meeting agenda.  
Medford Village:  It is expected that a pizza shop will be opening in the space vacated by Sunflower Bakery.  The Zen Den is subletting space within Life in Balance location on S. Main.  Pine Cone Trading has officially opened for business at 57 N. Main Street in the lower level; and the Crumb “to-go” sandwich & salad biz located upstairs is anticipated to be opening soon.                
Shops on Stokes:  In the Ironstone Center, Dory’s Restaurant has announced it is permanently closing. A Karate studio has relocated into the former Starbucks/Video store location.  A Zoning permit has been issued for Medford Seafood to re-locate into Ironstone. 
Taunton & Tuckerton:  No update.
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C.)
Medford Messenger Project Phased Approach: Decision had been made to hold off any further work on promoting subscription registrations until the new website is rolled out.  The notice letters are ready to go, along with the distribution lists. Ms. Portocalis provided the numbers of current email subscriptions, which covered more than 50% of current households in total.  In the interim, Mr. Wright and Ms. Voorhees will make a presentation to Council about including a spotlight on new businesses. The information would be provided by the Zoning Office; and they could include a brief questionnaire with the application forms to gather info about the new biz.     Discussion ensued about insuring existing businesses do not feel excluded.  To that end, it was suggested to include links to the Medford Business Association website & Facebook page, along with the Main Street Merchants website & Facebook page, as both organizations do a good job listing and promoting local businesses.  
D.)
Opening A Business in Medford Brochure:  No Report

E.)            Pictures & Videos – NJ Film Commission:  Dave Borelli, former photographer for the Central Record, and Jack Hartwig, Planning Board Chair, have volunteered to take or provide photos of any location needed.  Mrs. Burger & Ms. Portocalis will follow up to have them begin submitting photos, especially since the fall colors will represent the Township well.  
F.)
Welcome Basket:  K. Cullen, A. Dickerson, M. Voorhees & S. Cooper volunteered to be on the sub-committee.  It was suggested a meeting be scheduled via Zoom since Ms. Cullen will be out of state until the end of the year. 

New Business:
1)
Main Street Lights:  Discussion tabled

2)
Township Website: Is still under construction.  The new site could be up and running within 6-8 weeks.   3)
Pickleball Courts:   Construction work is on-going.  Mrs. Burger & Ms. Portocalis working on rules of use signage and reservation software. 
Adjournment: 
Ms. Stover made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:12pm.  Ms. Voorhees seconded.  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 2, 2022
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